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The meetings of the second session of the Political Consultation Committee 

between Sudan and Poland were held on Thursday, February 27, 2020 in the 

buildings of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs in the Polish capital. 

The two sides urged the internal 

conditions in the two countries, 

where the Sudanese side 

provided an elaborate 

explanation of the conditions in 

Sudan, beginning with the 

victory of the glorious December 

revolution in April and leading to 

the formation of transitional 

governance structures. The 

Sudanese side also touched on 

the challenges facing the 

transitional government, 

foremost of which is removing 

the name of Sudan from the 

American list of countries that sponsor terrorism, achieving peace, and tackling 

the economic conditions and support that Poland can provide in this regard. 

The Polish side also reviewed the internal conditions in Poland and ways to 

develop bilateral 

relations and develop 

the existing cooperation 

in the field of education 

and archeology to 

include other areas such 

as training, capacity 

building and areas of 

health and agriculture. 

On the other hand, the 

two sides exchanged views on international and regional issues of common 



concern, such as the situation in Libya and Yemen, peace in South Sudan, issues 

of the Renaissance Dam, and developments in the Sahel region. 
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 Mr. Omar Gamaruddin - Minister of State at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs met 

on Friday February 28, 2020 in the Polish capital Warsaw, Mr. Jackek 

Czaputowicz - Minister of Foreign Affairs of Poland. 

  As the meeting dealt with ways to enhance and develop bilateral relations 

between the two countries in all fields and regional and international issues of 

common concern, and invited him to visit Sudan to find out the developments 



of political and social conditions following the success of the glorious December 

revolution. 

  For his part, the Polish Minister of Foreign Affairs expressed his great 

appreciation to the Sudanese people who succeeded in the change through 

peaceful means, expressing his follow-up to the active role of youth and women 

in the success of the December revolution. He affirmed his country's keenness 

to support Sudan with the ability to cross the transitional period, stressing his 

country's desire to support the priorities of the Transitional government’s work, 

on top of which are issues of peace and economic challenges. He explained that 

his country is keen on exchanging experiences, transferring technology and 

creating strategic partnerships with the public and private sectors in Sudan in a 

manner that enhances economic relations between the two countries. He also 

affirmed his desire to visit Sudan as soon as possible, and the meeting reviewed 

joint projects between the two countries and efforts made to implement them. 

  The two sides secured the importance of continuing the holding of political 

consultation committees between the two countries in a monotonous manner, 

as it is the mechanism adopted to follow up on bilateral relations between the 

two countries in various fields and to coordinate positions and exchange support 

in international forums. 

  Issued on February 28, 2020 

 


